PV Sharks Booster Club Meeting Minutes

The meeting was held August 8, 2017  at PVHS Room 545 at 7:00pm
Attendees:
David Scott			PVHS Athletic Director
John Lazzara			President, 
Tommy Reinheimer		Treasurer, general boosters
Molly James			Membership and Sharkfest 2018
Dayle Hoffecker			Secretary, Boys’ tennis
Tami Johnson        		Girls’ Treasurer. Girls’ volleyball
Cynthia Noye			Cross Country
Mark & Vicki Corlazzoli		Boys Basketball
Stephanie Powers		Cheer & Football 
Amy Membrino			Girls’ Golf
Elizabeth Hagy			Swim liaison
Joan Romano			Swim treasurer and Girls’ Sports Treasurer
Katie Tarbet			Girls’ soccer
Kami McBrayer			Boys’ soccer 
Lee Smith			Boys’ LAX
Pauline and Andrew Wagner	Girls’ track & Girls basketball

President’s Report – John Lazzara   John called the meeting to order:

[bookmark: _GoBack]TPC date will be in May for 2018 but March for 2019.  Chip in for Youth tickets sales timing will need to be adjusted.  Individual sports liaisons should email John with any needs they might have.  We need a new Communications Director for Boosters.  Missy Greene is helping us out until we find a new Communications Director.   She will help transition the new director.  The director should attend the meetings, work with Joyce Hunter to notify parents with Peach jar and the PVHS website as well as update our website.  Good communications to liaisons are important as well.  Perhaps we could have a facebook page or twitter to better reach our constituents.  It would be difficult to get a student to help us out because they are so busy.  John will solicit for this position.   The new Vice President for Boosters is Amy Pattison.  She was the commissioner for PV girls’ softball and has a sophomore daughter at PV.  Sponsor Appreciation Night at football will likely be changed from the on-field to plaques being delivered by athletes at the sponsors’ workplace.  In the spring, Coach Toblin does an event at Pussers to thank the sponsors which is really nice and personal.   Perhaps Dr. Oberkehr can attend to acknowledge the sponsors.  Our next Booster meetings will be Sept 11th and October 2nd at 7:00pm.

Athletic Director David Scott -  We don’t think that we will need a new sound system (new $22,000)  and don’t think we have any large financial outlays on the horizon.  We did not have any luck with a new mower from TPC so are still nursing along our old mower for the baseball, softball and stadium fields.  We use other mowers for our practice fields.  The stadium fields are in great shape.  There will not be any money in the school budget for athletic capital purchases.  Girls’ softball changed their plans and now have a delay getting these plans approved for their dugout project.  They will now have only a new home dugout (vs. home and away) and batting cages (new).  There was a $25,000 stock donation for this.  Girls’ softball season starts January 29th so not sure whether this will be done in time for the season.  The permanent expansion for both sides of the stadium stands  quote came in at $115,000.  The engineering is extensive.  It may actually be cost effective taking into consideration additional ticket sales.  There are only 210 parking spots.  There isn’t enough room for all those who bought parking passes.    There really isn’t a solution to the parking problem.  We are getting away from sponsorship banners in the gym and instead are doing  led message center scoreboard signs.  No sponsor logos can go on uniforms and we really can’t change the shark logo for spirit wear without school approval.   Be careful about using others’ logos …you could be sued if copyrighted.  

Treasurer Tommy Reinheimer –  Tommy has all the financial reports for the fiscal year ended and 6/30/16 & 6/30/17.  The 6/30/17 Boosters Net Income was $12,000 which as a non-profit is pretty good since we’re supposed to be close to $0 net income.   If anyone has specific questions or would like to see their report, please contact him.  Tommy wrapped up Sharkfest financials also- $42,000 net income compared to $90,000+ the previous year.  Tommy has done the non-profit licensing renewals.  We did a $5,000 funding request for the Athletic Department for the year bringing the total that boosters supplemented for the year at $10,000 which is actually down from the previous year.  Joan Romano is the new Girls’ Sports Treasurer and Mary D’Errico is the continuing Boys’ Sports Treasurer.  We had a transition meeting with Cynthia Noremberg and agree that we will have a mandatory sports treasurers meeting in August or September to do a better job communicating financial policies.  The Boosters club received a records request from an outside party for Boys’ LAX expenses.   After reviewing the rules regarding this, we provided the information and the outside party came in and reviewed the records in person this summer and appropriate copies were made.  The outside party had some findings and allegations that they submitted to John Lazzara.  Based on the St. John’s County School Board guidelines, we turned that report over to the Christina Langston (St. John’s county school district Chief of Community Relations) and Dr. Oberkehr.  At this point, PVHS Boosters is kind of out of the process and it will be in the hands of the school district to make any conclusions.  Any questions regarding this should be directed to Tommy and John.    We have to track down the TPC Chip in for Youth check that was sent out this summer.  Mary might know where it is because she did the break down by sports. 

Membership - Molly James –  We have 236 members right now which is 30 more than last year.   So far, we have $137,000 this year from membership.   All packages were sent out yesterday.  Reserved seating for football games are totally gone as of beginning of July.  There are overflow seats.  People that sign up for Boosters get frustrated that they don’t get football seats because they run out.   Perhaps only the highest levels of Boosters should receive this benefit since people get frustrated when they don’t get the promised seats.   Dance required their members to pay $1500 so they got 4 seats which also adds to the problem.  
Volleyball just received an extra 5% allocations since they received the 75% threshold of their players’ as a booster members.  Teams should reach out to Molly with that 75% information.    

Sharkfest  Molly James – 
Tina Webster and Molly are going to run Sharkfest for 2018.  They are thinking about changing the venue from PV Concert Hall to freshen things up.  Molly is thinking about 3 Palms at Oakbridge Country Club (as the venue and John will contact David Miller to discuss the possibility.   Sharkfest only made $42,000 last year compared to about $90,000+ the previous year.  Molly is thinking of late January or early February, Possibly January 20th for the date.  Spring sports start February.  If anyone wants to help Molly (needs around 5 on planning committee) or bring their ideas, please contact her.  PVHS cannot host it because no alcohol is allowed on site.    We need to start NOW for planning.


Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm
Dayle Hoffecker, Secretary                                

 

